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APRIL 2007 EDITION

It's Spring Picnic Time Again
by Charlie Penn

ATTENTION TO ORDERS: You are hereby ordered to report to the Foothill Farms
Community Park @ 5510 Diablo Drive in Sacramento on 19 May 2007, 1100 – 1700. It is
time for the 3

rd
Annual AFTAC Spring Picnic where burgers are dropped but are wiped

clean on the cook’s handkerchief (errrr… slightly soiled) and the dogs are wagging their
tails. The past picnics have been a huge success with the food undercooked or burnt but
the camaraderie second to none. The alumni association will provide the burgers,
dogs, condiments, paper plates, soft drinks and water. (Adult beverages will not be
provided but you may certainly bring your own; we will have ice chests for your beverages)
You are asked to provide the desserts, side dishes and chips & dips and to register for this

festive event so we know how many Rolaids to provide. The venue is covered and will
accommodate over 100 hungry, belligerent folks. Bring your war stories, appetite, camera,
and some sort of decorum for this once a year extravaganza. (If you are a no-show you will
be badmouthed). See you there!!!

All past & present AFTACers and families are invited.
So, you ask, how do I make sure that there will be room for me? Well, not a problem!

(1) Count how many people will be attending in your party,
(2) Fill out the form making sure you enter the number or attendees and mail it or go to our
website and fill out the picnic form and e-mail it.
(3) Bring a hearty appetite and collection of war stories. We will see you there!!!
Editor's Note: Look for the Picnic Sign-up Form in this issue.

AFTAC WORLDWIDE REUNION 2007 DENVER, CO
7 June - 11 June 2007 Double Tree Hotel - Stapleton Plaza

The Colorado Chapter will host the next worldwide reunion. Any and all personnel
that have served with AFTAC, SWS, 1009th, AFMSW-1, AFOAT-1, 1035th FAG,
WFO, Worldwide Dets, etc… are invited and encouraged to attend. Guests are
welcome. Editor's Note: A reliable source tells me that hotel rooms at the convention site
are filling up! The deadline is not far off. I got mine, how about you??

COMPLETE REGISTRATION, AGENDA and INFORMATION PACKET IN
THIS ISSUE !

Words From The Prez
by Joe Johnson, President

Have I got a deal for you! Details of our Spring Alumni Picnic and a sign-up form are
in this newsletter. You and your guests are welcome. There is no cost to you, other
than bringing a salad, dessert, baked beans or the like to share with others. We
have a covered pavilion so that you can sit in the shade if you desire. We normally
see about 50 attending this event but, we can accommodate double that with ease.
Come on out and join your friends and fellow alumni for a day of fun.

I'm looking forward to seeing all of you at the picnic and most of you at the AFTAC
60th Anniversary Reunion in June 2007 at Denver. Many thanks!
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Way Back When
by Dale Klug, Editor

We’ve started a series of articles called “WAY BACK WHEN”. This will be patterned after the Florida Chapter’s
series in the Post Monitor called “B.S. (Barely Substantiated) TALES”. We’re inviting everyone to submit
articles with stories from days-gone-by at Detachments, OLs, Depot, Squadrons, Headquarters or TDYs.
Crank up your “WAYBACK machines” and send us an article. Remember to keep all the inputs
unclassified. E-mail all proposed articles to me at: FalloutEditor@AFTACwest.org or snail-mail to: P.O. Box
3974, Citrus Heights, CA 95611-3974.

Editor's Note: We had no submissions for "Way Back When" this issue. The missing name in last issue's photo of the B, O
and I systems Engineering Section is Bruce Deffler and SSgt Wisely's first name is 'George'. I sent Bruce a clearer copy of the
photo & here's what Bruce had to say:

Yep, that’s definitely me. The picture had to be taken prior to June 1970 which is when I was discharged. What’s messing
with my mind is Dale Klug is just to my right. Also I worked with SSgt Wisely on the I System Signal Correlator which was
similar to the old VCR rotating head that in essence sampled the VLF signal and sped it up so it could be analyzed. I can
remember systems, but not names! Thanks for your copy, much clearer. I remember Capt Haase & Ed Chase and I
worked with SSgt Wisely. At the time I was a short timer and not paying too much attention to those around me. In fact
you're standing next to me and I’m embarrassed to say I never picked up on the fact we had have known each other, at
least in passing. Looking at the picture has jogged a few memories and I’m definitely looking forward to talking to you.
What is so ironic is that we both ended up associated with publishing newsletters for the alumni. The time frame for the
picture is between April – June of 1970. Over the years I’ve tried to track down some that I was stationed with, but all were
single enlistment airman and none that I've been able to find in the Alumni roster. I doubt if any even realize the
organization exists. Bruce Deffler, Cell 303 601-9130, Office Direct 720 240-2706, bhdeffler@sudiweb.com
Editor's Note: Bruce is the editor of the Colorado Chapter's newsletter, "ECHOES".

Who Said That??
by Dale Klug, Editor

Income tax has made more liars out of the American people than golf.
Politics has got so expensive that it takes lots of money to even get beat with.

We can't all be heroes because somebody has to sit on the curb and clap as they go by.

Do you think you know who the above quotes came from? Send your best guess to: FalloutEditor@AFTACwest.org
1st person to send in a correct answer gets a free adult beverage at the picnic. Last issue's quotes were from Yogi Berra.

Membership News
By Dave Price, Membership Chairman

As of 6 March 2007: Active Members = 161 Life Members = 125
We have three new life members and two life members passed away.

Annual membership fee of $5.00 is due by 01 Jan each year. Check your mailing label for an expiration
date. Your last newsletter will be the one following your expiration date. Life memberships are available for
$50.00 and include a laminated membership card. You can use the Membership application/roster update on
the last page of this newsletter or the one on our web site to send with your dues. Don’t let your membership
lapse. Several alumni who have not yet paid their 2007 membership dues have been dropped from the
“active” roster.

Events Calendar
 AFTAC 60th Anniversary Alumni Worldwide Reunion 7 – 11 June 2007, Double Tree Hotel, Denver, CO
 Spring Picnic, May 19th, 11 AM to 6 PM at Foothill Community Center, Sacramento.
 Quarterly Membership meetings are held the 1st Tuesdays at the LionsGate restaurant on McClellan Park.

Next meetings are: 5 June, 4 September & 4 December 2007
(Call ahead to our President, to confirm time & place. Or check our ‘Events’ page at <www.AFTACwest.org>.)
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Mail Call
Don’t forget our E-mail address: TOD.Alumni@bigfoot.com

Jim Lee Email: 20 February 2007 Photo taken 2/18 while at our annual golf outing in Hilton Head, SC.
Class of 1973 at McClellan.

Left to Right: Mike Gilbert (Indianapolis), Jim Lee (Tyler, TX), Bob Ross (Dayton, OH), Carmen Valenti
(Sarasota, FL), Jim Hanson (Minneapolis), Bill Jones (Marysville, CA), Jack Hanley (Cleveland), and Bob
Teiken (Crystal Lake, IL). Thanks. Jim Lee, jfl1946@suddenlink.net

In Memory Of

CARTER, Hobart ''Bart'' Edmund, Lt. Col. USAF (Ret.)
A member of the greatest generation passed away on February 9th at the age of 85. Bart was a veteran of
World War II, the Berlin Airlift, Korean War where he served with the Black Jack Squadron, and the Vietnam
War. Bart was the loving husband and best friend of Virginia "Gin" Carter who preceded him in death in
October, 2002. Father to Douglas Carter (Jean); Virginia Lee Rose (Doug) and Lori Simmons (Bryan).
Grandfather to Joshua Rose, Craig Simmons, Sean Simmons, Zachary Rose (Karen) and Brad Rose (Laurie)
and great grandfather to Orion, Chase, Taylor, Dylan and Lauren. Bart's brother George "Bud" Carter and his
sister-in-law Shirley reside in Odessa, Texas. He was preceded in death by his father Cyril Carter, mother
Lorraine Carter and his sister Peggy Carter. Friends and family are invited to a memorial service and reception
at the Pleasant Grove Community Church in Roseville, CA on March 17, 2007 at 11: am. Donations may
be made to the National Federation of the Blind or the American Cancer Society. Published in the Sacramento
Bee from 3/13/2007 - 3/16/2007. Bart was a 16-year member of AFTAC and a charter member of the West
Coast Alumni Chapter.

mailto:TOD.Alumni@bigfoot.com
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AUTH, William John, Lt. Col. USAF (Ret)
William John Auth answered the Last Roll Call from his home in Citrus Heights on 3
March 2007. Left with loving memories are the four children he raised after the death of
his wife, Virginia Ellen Meyer Auth (25 March 1967) - Pat (Jeff) Proulx; Nancy (Ed)
Kerns; William Auth, Jr. (Debra Lee); Sheila Auth (John Taylor). An unforgettable and
proud Grandpa of Jessica and Jeffrey Proulx, Christine and Patrick Kerns, Kelsey and
Logan Taylor. Honorary Grandpa for Megan and Robert T. Carter. Loving companion of
eleven years and favorite bridge partner of Dorothy Young. Bill was born 15 August
1923 in Cleveland, Ohio, the son of Leo and Helen Auth. He was a four year honor
student at Cathedral Latin, Silver Jubilee Class of 1941. He interrupted college to join
the Army Air Corps as a pilot cadet in February 1943. Bill earned his pilot wings and
appointment as 2nd Lt. on 8 February 1944. As a B-17 pilot with the 8th AF, 91st Bomb
Group (H), 324th Bomb Sq., he flew 22 combat missions from Bassingbourn, England.

His final mission, 25 April 1945, was over Pilsen, Czechoslovakia, pilot of the low squadron lead plane - No. 588. His "unbiased view of
what was happening" provided research material to the author of "The Forgotten Final Mission" by L. Getz, Aviation History, Jan. 2003.
Bill graduated from Case Institute of Technology, BS Chemical Engineering with Honors in 1948. Membership in Tau Beta Pi, Alpha Chi
Sigma and The Society of The Sigma Xi. He earned a Master of Science in Nuclear Chemistry from The Ohio State University in 1953.
Member Phi Lambda Upsilon. An AF Regular Officer and Command Pilot, he was Deputy Chief, MCL, 1155th Tech Ops Sq., McClellan
AFB at the time of his retirement in 1968. Bill was an avid golfer, getting a Hole in One in 1972, still playing with golf buddies until
recently. He was a Bronze Master with the American Contract Bridge League, active community volunteer, famous for hand-tied fishing
flies, ham and bean soup, and smoked salmon pate. He loved Jazz and Big Band music, leaving us while listening to Glenn Miller. His
"favorite place" was in Alaska, fishing with Bill, Jr., a summer trip together all but one of the last 15 years. Bill, Daddy, Dad, Pops,
Grandpa, Grampers, will always be remembered by those who loved him, but not missed by fish anywhere. Cremation service by
Simple Traditions. Private burial ceremony at Golden Gate National Cemetery. The family requests that memorial donations be made to
St. Jude Children's Research Hospital or the charity of your choice. Friends are invited to Bill's home to share memories on Saturday,
31 March from 1-5pm. Published in the Sacramento Bee from 3/7/2007 - 3/8/2007.

DRAKE, William Franklin
Son of Arthur Thomas Drake and Iva Louella LeGore; brother to Thelma Bollinger; and uncle to Robert
Bollinger passed away peacefully the 28th of February 2007 at home due to complications from Lymphoma.
His wife Lori was, as she had been most of Bill's life, with him in his final moments. Bill was born in Gettysburg,
Pennsylvania on April 20, 1936. In 1954, he entered into the United States Air Force and was posted at
McClellan Air Force Base in Sacramento, CA with the 1155th Technical Operations Squadron. While on leave
during the spring of 1960 in Sacramento, Bill met and fell in love with Loretta Towner. In April of 1961, they
were wed. In 1964, Bill retired after 10 years of service from the USAF with the rank Staff Sergeant and began
his 31-year career at Campbell Soup that culminated in his becoming Area Manager-Can Plant. During this
time, Bill and Lori had two children, son Donald and daughter Cheryl. Both of his children afforded him the
opportunity to discover his next great happiness, that of grandfather. Bill witnessed his granddaughter Neala
graduate high school. Bill spent many hours playing chess, discussing airplanes and history with his grandson
Liam. Bill's love of history drew him into a lifelong fascination with Civil War history. Through the years, Bill's

personable, inquisitive, and caring character earned him many friendships, which he was able to carry over into his work with Sons in
Retirement Inc. (SIRS). In his retirement, Bill also loved the outdoors and especially playing golf Plans are pending for a Celebration of
Life in April of 2007. For further information, please e-mail duckspondcele brate@sbcglobal.net. Services Entrusted to: Lind Brothers
Mortuary 916-482-8080 Published in the Sacramento Bee from 3/4/2007 - 3/5/2007.

HORNE, Stephen Michael
Born June 4, 1959, passed away March 23, 2007. Loving son of Lewis and Laura Horne, brother of Lewis Jr.
(Lisa), David (Carol), and Douglas (Kirstin). He was uncle to eight children. Steve was a graduate of Rio
Americano High School and Sacramento City College. He also attended California State University at
Sacramento. He was an active member of the Boy Scouts and attained the rank of Eagle Scout. He served in
the US Army in the 15th Infantry Division and the United States Army Europe and the Seventh Army. He was
awarded the Army Achievement Medal, Overseas Medal, and the NCO Professional Development Medal. A
memorial service of remembrance will be held Friday, March 30, at 4pm at Lind Brothers Mortuary, 4221
Manzanita Avenue, Carmichael, CA. His final resting place will be the Sacramento Valley VA National
Cemetery in Dixon, CA. Services entrusted to Lind Brothers Mortuary 916.482.8080. Published in the
Sacramento Bee 3/29/2007. Editor's Note: Stephan was the son of Col Lewis Horne, USAF (Ret) a
longtime member of AFTAC, 1155th & the Alumni Association.
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LYMAN, Bob Bob Fitzgerald informs us via email (11/10/06) of the death of Bob Lyman:
I'm very sad to report that I just got a call from our WCC Life Member, Peggy Rheault, regarding Bob Lyman. Jan Lyman, Bob's wife of
46 years, called Peggy to inform her that Bob passed away today at their home in Mesa, AZ after many years of battling Leukemia and
Parkinson's Disease. Bob was in the Lab at McClellan (Chem) and at Det 202 at the same time my best friend, Charles "Ray" Rheault,
and I were for a number of years (60's-70's). Bob & Jan were always very close in friendship with Ray & Peggy so at Jan's request,
Peggy will be visiting her in Mesa in a few weeks.
___________________________________________________________________________________________________________

AFTAC – WCC 2007 SPRING PICNIC
Saturday, 19 MAY 2007, 11 AM – 6 PM:

Foothill Farms Community Park, 5510 Diablo Dr., Sacramento
Directions:

From I-80 take exit #98 (Elkhorn Blvd) west. Turn right on Diablo which is within one block of I-80. There are 2
entrances to the park on the right side of Diablo. Take the second entrance into the large parking lot. We will be set up
under the large covered area at the left rear of the parking area.

ALL AFTAC’ers ARE INVITED - FREE FOOD & DRINK (see Charlie’s article for details)

Important: We need a head count, so if you plan to attend please do one of the following:

1) Cut out then fill in the form below and mail it by May 11
th

to:
AFTAC Alumni Assoc. – West Coast Chapter, P.O. Box 3974, Citrus Heights, CA 95611-3974;

or
2) If you have Internet access you can access this form from our www.AFTACwest.org/Forms website page and E-mail
it by May 13

th
to our Picnic Co-Chairmen:

Butch Kemna (jklk@mindsync.com) and Charlie Penn (chaspenn@sbcglobal.net);
or

3) You can call Butch at (916) 722-8509, or Charlie at (916) 624-1067 by May 13
th

with the info:

Picnic Sign-up Form

AFTAC – WCC SPRING PICNIC, 19 May 2007

(Please print)

NAME: _______________________________ SPOUSE/GUEST: ___________________________

Add’l Guest(s): ____________________ _______________________ _______________________

Total # Attending [___] I/We will bring for the potluck:

Salad [ ] Side Dish [ ] Dessert [ ] Other _________________________________

Your Ph#: (____) ____-______ Email Addr: ________________________________________

[From Depot Fallout Newsletter]

http://www.aftacwest.org/Forms
mailto:jklk@mindsync.com
mailto:chaspenn@sbcglobal.net
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AFTAC WORLDWIDE REUNION 2007 DENVER, CO

OVERVIEW
AFTAC 60th ANNIVERSARY (1947 – 2007)

ALUMNI WORLDWIDE REUNION, 7 – 11 JUNE 2007

Yes, it’s time once again; time to get together with old friends, make new friends, and see what
everyone has been up to in recent times. Sound familiar? As you know, we’ve been holding a
worldwide reunion every two years, alternating from Florida to California to Colorado. Having held
highly successful reunions in Florida in 2003 and again in California in 2005, it’s now time to come to
Colorado in 2007 and we are ready to start taking reservations. Included with this issue of the
newsletter is this overview, hotel information, and registration form. This information can also be found
on the Florida, California, and Colorado websites.

What we need from you: mark your calendars now for 7 – 11 June 2007, register early by completing the
registration form and returning it along with your check, reserve your hotel room by calling the
Doubletree Hotel Denver, and please pass the word along to other alumni who might not be members
of one of the alumni chapters. Chapter membership is not required to attend the reunion. Early
registration will allow better planning by the reunion committee and some planned activities are
tentative depending on the responses we get on the registration forms. If you have any questions,
please contact one of the committee members listed at the bottom of this page & the registration form.

Hospitality: We will have a hospitality room in the Doubletree Hotel open daily beginning Thursday evening,
7 June. This is where you sign in and pick up your welcome package. Information will be available in
the hotel lobby as to its location. Name tags will be provided in this package so please list names on
the registration form as you want them to appear on the name tags.

Golf Outing, Thursday afternoon, 7 June: This is a tentative item depending on the number of people signing
up for it. It will be arranged by Jack Smith and Det 45 personnel and transportation may be provided.
Cost is listed at $50 on the registration form and refunds will be made if the actual cost is less or the
event is cancelled due to lack of interest. POC is Jack Smith.

Windshield Tour of the Lowry Campus, The New Fitzsimons, and Buckley AFB, Friday and Saturday
mornings, 8 & 9 June: This is also a tentative item depending on the number of people signing up for
it. It also is being arranged by Jack Smith and Det 45 personnel and transportation may be provided.
Yes, the old schoolhouse is still in use on Lowry and the old hospital is still being used on Fitz (but not
as a hospital), and that’s about all that will look familiar. Almost everything on Buckley is new and no
longer resembles its past.

Icebreaker, Friday evening, 8 June: Doubletree Hotel, AFTAC Ballroom, informal mixer with heavy hors
d’oeuvres and cash bar. Dress is casual.

Banquet, Saturday evening, 9 June: Doubletree Hotel, AFTAC Ballroom, social with cash bar followed by
sit-down dinner with choice of prime rib or Chicken St. Michelle entrees. Program includes guest
speaker and possibly DJ music with dancing.

Breakfast Buffet, Sunday morning, 10 June: Doubletree Hotel restaurant off the lobby, pay cashier, bid
farewells.

REUNION COMMITTEE CONTACTS
JACK SMITH (303-428-1812) coaftrmkt@aol.com

BILL SCHMIED (303-367-0625) bilschmied@aol.com
CHUCK TONER (303-344-2758) tonertime@comcast.net

LONNIE GIBBONS (303-750-9635) lgib14893@comcast.net
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AFTAC WORLDWIDE REUNION 2007 DENVER, CO

HOTEL INFORMATION
AFTAC 60th ANNIVERSARY (1947 - 2007)

ALUMNI WORLDWIDE REUNION, 7 – 11 JUNE 2007
DENVER, COLORADO

The reunion is being held at the Doubletree Hotel Denver, 3203 Quebec St., Denver, CO 80207.
The 2001 Alumni Worldwide Reunion was held at this same hotel. The hotel toll free phone number
is 800-559-5168 and the local number is 303-321-3333.

ROOM RATES. A special room rate of $88.43 (includes all applicable taxes) is available for this reunion.
This rate is also offered, based on availability, to attendees for three days before and three days after the
above reunion dates. The hotel rooms have either two double beds or one king size bed. This special
room rate is for single, double, triple, or quad occupancy.

RESERVATIONS. Reservations must be confirmed by 15 May 2007 for this special AFTAC reunion rate.
The special rate may not be available after 15 May. When contacting the hotel to make your
reservations you must tell them that you are participating in the June 2007 AFTAC Reunion to get
the special room rate. If you cancel your reservations with the hotel, please also notify Bill Schmied at
bilschmied@aol.com or telephone 303-367-0625 so we can update our records for contract monitoring.

CHECK-IN is 3:00 PM. If you arrive before 3:00 PM, an early check-in is possible as rooms become
available. The hotel has a secure room to safeguard your luggage if you arrive before the 3:00 PM
check-in time.

CHECK-OUT is 12:00 PM (NOON). Please note that the hotel will add an early departure fee to your
account should you depart prior to your reserved checkout date. To avoid an early checkout fee, you
should advise the hotel at or before check-in of any change in your planned length of stay. The
hotel will also inform you of this potential charge upon check-in.

AIRPORT SHUTTLE SERVICE. The hotel provides daily shuttle service to and from Denver International
Airport (DIA) seven days a week from 4:30 AM (0430) to 12:30 AM (0030) rotating 15 and 45 minutes
after the hour. At DIA, the hotel shuttle only picks up on the East Terminal from Doors 508 and 511 at
Island #3 at the hotel pick-up signs. From DIA, you can call the hotel at their local number 303-321-3333
(all ten digits are required from local telephones) for current shuttle information.

LOCAL SHUTTLE SERVICE. The hotel also provides free limited local shuttle service. Additional
information on this service is available at the hotel. Additionally, a casino bus is available daily in the hotel
parking lot to provide transportation to the Blackhawk and Central City gambling casinos. A fee of $18.00
per person is required for a round trip ticket for this service, but this fee will be refunded by some casinos
when playing on their casino cards and attaining specified card points.

RENTAL CARS. There is an Avis rental car booth in the hotel lobby and cars are available at the hotel.
You may get a better rate by contacting Carol or Marie at the hotel lobby booth at 303-393-0620. The best
time to call is before noon Mountain time; however, should your call be routed to a central reservation
point, ask to be transferred to the Doubletree Hotel Denver booth and tell them you are participating in the
June 2007 AFTAC Reunion.
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AFTAC WORLDWIDE REUNION 2007 DENVER, CO
REGISTRATION FORM

AFTAC 60th ANNIVERSARY (1947 - 2007)
ALUMNI WORLDWIDE REUNION, 7 - 11 JUNE 2007

DENVER, COLORADO
THIS FORM MUST BE RECEIVED WITH PAYMENT NLT 15 APRIL 2007

(PLEASE PRINT)
NAME OF ALUMNI: ________________________________________________________________________________

NAME OF SPOUSE/GUESTS: ________________________________________________________________________

STREET ADDRESS/PO. BOX: _______________________________________________________________________

CITY, STATE, ZIP CODE: __________________________________________________________________________

E-MAIL ADDRESS: _______________________________________________________________________________

TELEPHONE NUMBER INCLUDING AREA CODE: ________________________________________________________
……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………
REGISTRATION FEE (REQUIRED FOR EACH ATTENDEE) ------------@ $ 5.00 PER PERSON-------- X ___ = $ ____________

GOLF OUTING (THURSDAY AFTERNOON, 7 JUN)----------------------@ $ 50.00 PER PERSON------ x ___ = $ ____________
INDICATE NUMBER PLAYING GOLF: MEN __________ WOMEN __________

ICEBREAKER (FRIDAY, 8 JUN) (HEAVY HORS D’OEUVRES)---------@ $ 25.00 PER PERSON------ X ____ = $ __________

BANQUET (SATURDAY, 9 JUN) (SELECT ENTRÉE BELOW)-----------@ $ 40.00 PER PERSON----- X ____ = $ ___________

BANQUET ENTREE SELECTION:
PRIME RIB -- CAJUN AND FRESH HERB CRUSTED PRIME RIB WITH ROASTED GARLIC MASHED POTATOES & SEASONAL
VEGETABLES: __________

CHICKEN ST. MICHELLE -- BREAST OF CHICKEN MARINATED & TOPPED WITH ARTICHOKE HEARTS & GRILLED
SAUTÉED MUSHROOMS & OREGON BAY SHRIMP WITH A LIGHT CHARDONNAY CREAM SAUCE SERVED WITH WILD
RICE PILAF & SEASONAL VEGETABLES: __________

(ENTREES INCLUDE SALAD SELECTION, CHEF’S SELECTION OF SIDE DISH, ROLLS, CHOICE OF DESSERT, COFFEE,
HERBAL & ICED TEAS)

WINDSHIELD TOUR OF THE LOWRY CAMPUS, THE NEW FITZSIMONS, AND BUCKLEY AFB (SELECT DAY BELOW)-----@ NO COST
FRIDAY MORNING, 8 JUN: NUMBER ATTENDING ____________
SATURDAY MORNING, 9 JUN: NUMBER ATTENDING ____________
TRANSPORTATION REQUIRED FROM THE HOTEL: (PLEASE CIRCLE) YES or NO

…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….
TOTAL AMOUNT INCLUDED: $ _________________

…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….

PLEASE NOTE: MAKE CHECKS PAYABLE TO AND MAIL ALONG WITH THIS FORM TO:
BILL SCHMIED

2078 KENTON ST
AURORA, CO 80010

PLEASE REGISTER EARLY -- YOUR EARLY REGISTRATION IS APPRECIATED
TO MONITOR OUR CONTRACTUAL ARRANGEMENT WITH THE HOTEL PLEASE INDICATE HERE IF YOU ARE

MAKING ROOM RESERVATIONS AT THE DOUBLETREE HOTEL: (PLEASE CIRCLE) YES OR NO

REUNION COMMITTEE CONTACTS
JACK SMITH (303-428-1812) coaftrmkt@aol.com

BILL SCHMIED (303-367-0625) bilschmied@aol.com
CHUCK TONER (303-344-2758) tonertime@comcast.net

LONNIE GIBBONS (303-750-9635) lgib14893@comcast.net
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AFTAC ALUMNI ASSOCIATION

Annual membership fee of $5.
00

is due by 01 January each year. Check your mailing label for
expiration date. Your last newsletter will be the one following your expiration date. Life memberships are available for
$50.

00
and include a laminated membership card.

PLEASE PRINT

Name:
Last, First MI Last Rank Held Nickname Name of Spouse

Addr:
Street, Apt #, etc. City State Zip Code

( ) -
Home Phone Work Phone Email Addr

Active Duty:
Branch of Service From: mm/yyyy - To: mm/yyyy Branch of Service From: mm/yyyy – To: mm/yyyy

AFTAC Dates:
From: mm/yyyy - To: mm/yyyy From: mm/yyyy - To: mm/yyyy From: mm/yyyy - To: mm/yyyy

Support Your West Coast Chapter: Please pass a copy of this form to your AFTAC Alumni friends. [From the Depot Fallout]

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
CHECK OUR WEBSITE AT www.AFTACwest.org FOR THE LATEST WCC NEWS & PHOTOS

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

RETURN ADDRESS:
AFTAC ALUMNI ASSOCIATION
WEST COAST CHAPTER
P.O. Box 3974
Citrus Heights, CA 95611-3974

= FIRST CLASS MAIL =

Your membership expiration date is
printed in the lower left hand corner
of this mailing label. Those with a
2006 date owe 2007 dues. Please
renew now.

WEST COAST CHAPTER
P.O. Box 3974, Citrus Heights, CA 95611-3974

Email: TOD.Alumni@bigfoot .com

MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION / ROSTER UPDATE


